



Minutes of the Holy Island Parish Council Meeting held on December 16th 2022 at 6.00pm in the Crossman Hall.
948
Present.
Councillors.
R. Coombes – Chair.





K. Johnson





K. Anderson





D. Graham






J. Gray

949
Present.


J.A. Bevan – Clerk.





One member of the public
950
Apologies.


None.



951
Declarations of Interest.
R. Coombes.
Representative on HIP. Representative on HI Development Trust. Member of the Labour Party. Trade Unionist.


K. Johnson.         Member of HI 2050. Representative on HIP. Coastguard Volunteer.


J. Gray

Coastguard Volunteer. Employee of NCC.


K. Anderson.
Member of the Labour Party.


J. Bevan.
Member of HI 2050. Representative on HI Development Trust. 
Trustee of the Reading Room.
952
Public Question Time.
No questions.
953
Minutes.

The minutes of the last meeting previously circulated were approved. Proposed by 


Councillor Johnson and seconded by Councillor Anderson.

954
Neighbourhood Plan.

It was agreed that the recent meeting with NCC representatives had been extremely useful

and that they should be asked to start the process of producing a Neighbourhood Plan for


Holy Island using much of the information in the HI2050 Strategy Document as a basis.

Proposed by Councillor Johnson and seconded by Councillor Anderson and unanimously approved.

955        Holiday Let donation letters.

The Clerk said that letters requesting a donation from Holiday Let owners could be sent out 

in January. It was agreed that the recommended amount would be £80.00 but other amounts would be acceptable. The clerk will circulate a final draft of the letter for approval 
before it is sent out. Proposed by Councillor Johnson, seconded by Councillor Graham and 

unanimously approved.

956
Planning Applications.
The Clerk reported that the applications from Athol Blose and Bamburgh View had been withdrawn. There was no further information on that for Seaburn House.
957
Risk Assessment update.

The Risk Assessment produced in 2018 had been circulated previously to Councillors and


and was approved for 2022/23 with one change. The addition of the War Memorial to the 

items for which the council is responsible. Proposed by Councillor Johnson, seconded by Chair Coombes and unanimously approved.
958
HPMA update

The Clerk gave an update on the Lindisfarne HPMA. Defra has advised that because of the 

large number (900) of responses to the total HPMA consultation their report to Minsters 


hoped to be completed by the end of December will now be made in ‘early 2023.’ The 

Campaign is continuing. A letter from Lord Benyon acknowledging our concerns has been received as has one from Lord Beith offering his support. The BBC have approached us to do a piece on it in January and Living North Magazine are also planning an article on-line and printed. The free help given by Eva for the Social Media campaign ends in a few days. What to do going forward is uncertain. Councillor Graham raised several points which the clerk will discuss with Eva in a Zoom meeting on Monday.

959
2050 Update.
The Clerk reported that the Strategy Document in its printed format is now ready and will be distributed around the village within the next few days.
960
Parking in the Market Place and Sandham Lane up to the farm

Councillor Johnson reported that she would contact Graham Bucknall at NCC about the 

wooden bollards in the Market Place and elsewhere in the village and establish if they are 


going to be reinstalled. In early 2023 councillors in general will locate white painted stones 

on the grass verges leading to the farm to stop casual parking there.

961
Toilet Lights. 

Councillor Johnson confirmed that the new lights had just been fitted and were a great 
improvement on the original ones although Max Whitby has noticed that there is still

a little light seepage. It is understood that motion detectors will be fitted soon which should 

mean that the lights will only be on for a very limited period rather than all night as at present. 

962
Cycle and pedestrian track

Councillors Graham and Anderson reported that discussions had been held with Iain Robson 

at AONB but instead of addressing the specific problem of cyclists and pedestrians he had


focussed on the traffic and parking management plan produced by consultants. There seem
to be many problems with that which need to be discussed. As HI 2050 plan to meet with AONB in addition to the meetings already arranged with Natural England and Glen Sanderson on NCC it was agreed that Parish Councillors who wish to should also attend the 
AONB meeting.

963
Finance.

The Clerk reported that because of the postal strikes he did not have a current bank 


statement but he calculated that, assuming the insurance money for the War Memorial

had been paid in as expected, as well as the generous £500 donation from Mr Tim Clarke and his family towards the War Memorial costs and the £1000 from ITV for Vera then the current balance was £13490.98. He has also submitted a vat refund claim to HMRC for the 

War Memorial work for over £2000 which he would expect will be received during January.

The electricians bill to supply and fit the Market Place lights came to £800. Which is less that Barbara Kyle and others collected through fund raising.

The Clerk asked if membership could continue in the Society of Local Council Clerks which gave access to free advice for a membership fee of £80. This was proposed by Chair Coombes seconded by Councillor Anderson and unanimously approved.

The Clerk reported that the total cost including vat for the restoration of the War Memorial was £14166.48 but that most if not all of that was being recovered. The Chair asked that the Councils thanks to the Clerk for carrying out the work involved should be formally minuted.

965
Any other business,

None
966
Date of the next meeting. March 6th at 6.00pm at the Crossman Hall.
Meeting closed at 7.07pm.

